Fossoway and District Community Council

Minutes of Meeting Tuesday June 1st 2010
1. Attending: S Morrison,  T Wigman-Duffy, A Lavery, S Anderson, M Anness, K Bothwick, A Cheape, R. Cooper.      Cllrs.  W Robertson,  M Barnacle
32 Members of the public
 There were no apologies.
2.  Declarations of interest:  There were none.
3. Community Policing-Sgt.Williams attended the first part of the meeting concerning the T in the Park arrangements. The main outcomes were,

a) that last year’s arrangements for traffic and policing would remain the same

b) there would be a quicker free bus service to the site, directly to and fro from Kinross, cutting down the time from hourly to 15 mins between buses.

c) There would be a new pedestrian path from Sainsburys, down the old railway line, into the campsite, avoiding the A977.

d) Normal timetables would run on service buses unless a notice was put up stating otherwise.

e) There would be a forum meeting at Kinross Police Office on 30th June 7.00pm for anyone wanting to attend. 
       During the main C.C. meeting, the following items were raised.
       Sgt. Williams said she would attend to the matter of the car parked outside       
       the hall in Crook of Devon.

        A survey was launched in March by the police to raise awareness of  

        speeding and they would continue monitoring the traffic.

       Action plans were being prepared to deal with the problem of rubbish onan 
       unofficial camp site in Dunning Glen. It was made more difficult as

       co-operation was required by the landowner.  The police would be 

       looking at it closely.  The C.C. agreed to write to the landowner to agree

       about health and safety issues and management of the site.

4. Minutes of the last meeting – Angus Cheape asked that “Middleton Stables” be deleted from last month’s minutes under Declarations of interest. The minutes were then agreed and signed.
5. Matters Arising:
-Powmill Questionnaire-Thanks were recorded to Kevin and Ramsey for the work carried out on the survey.  There was a very good response and it would give everyone a clearer idea of what residents wanted regarding development in the area.  The results of the survey were available for everyone to see. Cllr Barnacle would be putting together a letter to the planning department when all his strategy meetings were complete, and this survey would help to show community views were being represented.
 – Mitigation measures for the A977- The action plan had been accepted. Cllr. Robertson said he would find out the time scale for the work to be carried out.
 - War Memorial, Blairingone- Nothing would be done until the residents had an opportunity to express their opinions before the next Blairingone meeting.  A leaflet would be prepared and delivered by the Blairingone members.
 - The Millennium Bridge- The engineers are happy with the actual bridge.  The problem surrounding disabled access to the bridge is still an issue.  It is thought that common sense should prevail.  Cllr. Barnacle had written a letter to complain about the disabled access issue, and Cllr. Robertson would raise it at the next Countryside Trust meeting.

6. Community Council Business –Sandy Morrison had attended a Convention of C.C.s but there was no quorum.  The council may pay more attention to active C.C.s so it was a shame that there was this lack of interest. The C.C. would send a representative to the next meeting.
Tayplan Consultation-Members of the community were urged to submit their views now.  The C.C. would also submit its views.
7. PKC Business, Councillor’s Report –Cllr. Barnacle expressed concern about planning applications being passed under the old policy. A forum for rural development would discuss this. Cllr. Robertson said he was concerned with the state of the roads and broken manholes, and requested members of the public report serious manholes to the council.
8. Crook Moss-
Concerns were raised over the possible approval of The Moss site in Crook of Devon being used for travellers. Although the site had been cleared, there was at present no planning application for this site. Members of the audience expressed their worries, and there was considerable debate on the subject. The C.C. said they would keep an eye on it, and write to the council.  In the meantime, residents should be encouraged to show their feelings by writing to their MSP, Local Councillors and the Leader of the Council.
9. Planning Applications- Nick Brian had visited the area at Sandy’s invitation.  Sandy showed him the areas of concern ie. Steading developments, inappropriate rural developments, Middleton Stables, Carnbo, and the effect of these developments on single track roads with no passing places. Nick Brian was also shown the cleared site at the Crook Moss and stated that he and his department would monitor the situation closely. He agreed to discuss the issues raised within his department, and in particular with the roads department, in respect of the effect of development on single track roads.
10/00858/FLL, Tullibole Mill Farm Crook of Devon Kinross KY13 0UL, Change of use of section of field to form car parking area and erection of boundary fencing. Recommendation. No Community Council comment.

10/00759/FLL, Earnieside Farm Dunning Glen Dollar FK14 7LB, Erection of a dwellinghouse with detached garage and ancillary accommodation, A 5 bedroom house with outbuildings on a prominent site in the Area of Great Landscape Value (AGLV).  There is no business case for the relocation of the farmhouse or justification under the Houses in the Countryside policy.  Recommendation.  Refusal as contrary to the Houses in the Countryside policy (Policy 64) and the AGLV (Policy 54)

10/00773/AML, Craighead Bungalow Drum Kinross KY13 0PP, Erection of a dwellinghouse (approval of matters specified by condition).  Recommendation. No Community Council comment.

10/00726/AML, Craighead Bungalow Drum Kinross KY13 0PP, Erection of a house (approval of Matters specified in conditions to erect a replacement bothy).  Related to 10/0073/AML.

10/00734/FLL, Tarmangie Naemoor Road Crook of Devon Kinross KY13 0UH, Extension to dwellinghouse and erection of a double garage. Recommendation. No Community Council comment.

10/00679/FLL, Braefoot Crook of Devon Kinross KY13 0UL, Extension to dwellinghouse. Recommendation. No Community Council comment.

10. General Correspondence –All outgoing and incoming correspondence was available for viewing.
11. A.O.C.B – Marion Anness reported on Blairingone’s willingness to take part in the Civic Trust’s Best Kept Village completion. If anyone would be available to help, there would be information at the school.
Ken Thomson showed the meeting further plans of the proposed development in Powmill of 300 houses, industrial units, a care home and a new school.  Concerns were raised that as the total development for the whole area would   include 300 houses, it would be too much for Powmill to bear this level of development. He was asked to take into account the results of the recent survey. There would be Community Consultation during the first weekend of September for residents to comment.  More information would be available on the Fossoway website. 

*Next Meeting-    Tuesday 3rd August, 2010, Carnbo Hall 
7.30pm 
All Welcome!

